
 

 

February 10, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Clay Aurand, Chairperson 
House Committee on Education 
Statehouse, Room 174-W 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative Aurand: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2191 by House Committee on Education 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2191 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 HB 2191 would increase the term of employment threshold requirement needed to attain 
tenure for teachers for school districts, area vocational-technical schools and community 
colleges.  The bill would increase the amount of time that a teacher must work from three to five 
consecutive years.  In addition, the bill would increase the time for those teachers who have had 
previous tenure with a school district, area vocational-technical school or community college 
from two to three consecutive years of employment. 
 
 According to the Department of Education, enactment of HB 2191 would have no fiscal 
effect. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


